
We  the  people:  Hillary  you
will not steal this election
Donald Trump has done something millions of us have been
trying to do for years – in my case since 1993: Make vote
fraud a real issue. On October 22, 2016, Trump hammered on
rigged elections during his Gettysburg speech. Poltroons on
the right and left spent last week soiling their undies when
Trump had the audacity to even suggest he wouldn’t accept the
outcome on November 8, 2016, if there were problems with the
vote count. HYPOCRITES ALL OF THEM.

• Five Times Obama as a Presidential Hopeful Questioned the
Validity of the Election Process – Must have been afraid his
handlers wouldn’t pull it off in his favor.
• Paul Ryan Dismisses Trump Claims, Remains ‘Confident’
Election Won’t Be Rigged
• ‘Beyond the Pale’: GOP Slams Trump for Race Outcome Remark
• Flashback: Gore Refuses to Concede Election, Demands Recount
‘to Ensure All the Votes Are Counted’
• Lindsey Graham, Jeff Flake Attack Donald Trump for ‘Rigged
Election’ Exchange During Debate
• 5 Times Democrats Claimed U.S. Elections Are ‘Rigged’
(Different than the one above by Obama)

• McCain calls on Trump to honor outcome of election: ‘It’s
the American way’
• He’s With Her: Inside Paul Ryan’s Months-Long Campaign to
Elect Hillary Clinton President
• Trump wrongly insists voter fraud is ‘very, very common’ –
another useful fool
• Down Ballot, Republicans Slam Trump’s Election Warnings

• Dead People And Illegal Immigrants Are Being Registered To
Vote All Over America
• PODESTA: OK for Illegals to Vote With Driver’s License
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• FL Dem Party wants ballots allowed — before registration
verified
• Thousands of Voter Registrations Altered in Indiana, October
20, 2016

In 2012 the highly respected Pew Research Center exposed the
sickening state of voter rolls in this country:

Nearly 2 million deceased registered to vote
Close to 3 million registered in multiples states
Approximately 24 million—one of every eight—voter
registrations in the United States are no longer valid or are
significantly inaccurate
More than 1.8 million deceased individuals are listed as
voters
Approximately 2.75 million people have registrations in more
than one state

I submit to you it’s even worse now. County clerks have a
difficult time with not enough money trying to verify
eligibility and I’m betting in states like California that
wants to bring in millions more illegals they don’t give a
damn. Let’s not forget activist judges who want illegals to
vote and are blocking voter ID laws. Where the hell is the
U.S. Senate? They should impeach those damn judges but won’t
because they’re all in bed together.

• How Hillary Will Steal the Election – After Trump wins it
• Disputed Presidential Elections Are Nearly As Old As
Presidency

Obama Bragged: ‘We Got Democrats in charge of machines’
Federal Judge Rules Against Democrats in Florida Voter ID
Verification Case
Obama in 2008 Boasts to Ohioans ‘It Helps’ That Dems Are ‘in
Charge of’ Voting Machines – October 18, 2016. I have written
about Ohio several times. No question Bush lost Ohio in 2004
to Kerry. Because Bush lost Ohio he did not have enough
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electoral college votes to win the election. Vote fraud gave
Bush, Jr. the presidency. Kerry would have been a nightmare
but the point is vote fraud was the tool used.

 

• Blatant Propaganda: Largest Spanish Language Network In US
Says Voter Fraud Has “Never Existed”
• No, voter fraud isn’t a myth: 10 cases where it’s all too
real
• Flashback 2014: ‘Calibration error’ changes GOP votes to Dem
in Illinois county
• Obama in 2008 Boasts to Ohioans ‘It Helps’ That Dems Are ‘in
Charge of’ Voting Machines
• Thousands of Voter Registrations Altered in Indiana

Soros-Connected Company Has Provided Voting Technology In 16
States – update: “After this report’s publication, Smartmatic
updated its website to remove the flow chart and declare that
“Smartmatic will not be deploying its technology in any U.S.
county for the upcoming 2016 U.S. Presidential elections.”
That is very good news.

Bombshell: Clinton Foundation paid Glenn Beck & Bill Kristol
to suppress votes?

I have written about and fought against vote fraud since 1993.
Besides the ones in the archive highlighted on my web site,
I’ve written a slew of them for Newswithviews over the past 14
years and other publications. If you missed this one it will
be a tool the Democratic/Communist Party USA will try to use
if Trump challenges the outcome: How the GOP committed
political suicide in 1982, February 3, 2013

Democratic National Committee v Republican National Committee

Case No. 09-4615 (C.A. 3, Mar. 8, 2012)
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“In 1982, the Republican National Committee (“RNC”) and the
Democratic National Committee (“DNC”) entered into a consent
decree (the “Decree” or “Consent Decree”), which is national
in scope, limiting the RNC’s ability to engage or assist in
voter fraud prevention unless the RNC obtains the court’s
approval in advance. The RNC appeals from a judgment of the
United States District Court for the District of New Jersey
denying, in part, the RNC’s Motion to Vacate or Modify the
Consent Decree. Although the District Court declined to vacate
the Decree, it did make modifications to the Decree. The RNC
argues that the District Court abused its discretion by
modifying the Decree as it did and by declining to vacate the
Decree. For the following reasons, we will affirm the District
Court’s judgment.

“During the 1981 New Jersey gubernatorial election, the DNC,
the New Jersey Democratic State Committee (“DSC”), Virginia L.
Peggins, and Lynette Monroe brought an action against the RNC,
the New Jersey Republican State Committee (“RSC”), John A.
Kelly, Ronald Kaufman, and Alex Hurtado, alleging that the RNC
and RSC targeted minority voters in an effort to intimidate
them in violation of the Voting Rights Act of 1965 (“VRA”), 42
U.S.C. §§ 1971, 1973, and the Fourteenth and Fifteenth
Amendments to the Constitution of the United States.

“The RNC allegedly created a voter challenge list by mailing
sample ballots to individuals in precincts with a high
percentage of racial or ethnic minority registered voters and,
then, including individuals whose postcards were returned as
undeliverable on a list of voters to challenge at the polls.
The RNC also allegedly enlisted the help of off-duty sheriffs
and police officers to intimidate voters by standing at
polling places in minority precincts during voting with
“National Ballot Security Task Force” armbands. Some of the
officers allegedly wore firearms in a visible manner.

“To settle the lawsuit, the RNC and RSC entered into the
Consent Decree at issue here. Last month, the U.S. Supreme



Court refused to stop it: Supreme Court declines to hear
Republican voting challenge: “The Supreme Court on Monday
refused to hear a legal challenge by the Republican National
Committee to dissolve a 1982 decree designed to stop the
improper suppression of voting by particular groups.”

We the people deserve honest elections regardless of which
party anyone belongs to and have the absolute right to
challenge the outcome of any election. There’s no question
INELIGIBLE Barry Soetoro aka Obama stole the office of
president through fraud and massive vote fraud in 2008 & 2012.
I will NEVER recognize that lying fraud as president of this
country because he isn’t. Like Hillary Clinton, Soetoro was
protected by the media – newspapers, the alphabet soup
networks including FOX and radio hosts. ALL of them allowed
that fraud to take office and that includes the gutless
cowards in Congress.

We know Ohio, Pennsylvania, Virginia, Florida, California and
the City of Chicago are the proven worst with Texas now under
scrutiny in certain areas for vote fraud. WE don’t need some
court’s approval to prove human, electronic or ballot vote
fraud.

Don’t believe the polls. Trump is leading by more than the
prostitute media wants everyone to know. I follow this circus
everyday. Most of my time is spent on research. I firmly
believe the only way at this point for Hillary the
pathological liar to beat Donald Trump is vote fraud. That’s
why WE THE PEOPLE must pledge to step forward November 9th if
she is declared the winner. Trump must NOT concede the night
of the election should the obscene ‘mainstream media’ and
cable networks announce he lost.

If you do Facebook, go to Trump’s and post DO NOT CONCEDE THE
ELECTION. Send him a tweet thing. There is an army out in
America in every county you allegedly lost that will go to



their county clerk’s office November 9th and begin going
through voting records. That means a list of registered
voters. Sign in log books for everyone who voted in your
county. It means a difference of registered voters and vote
cards in some areas. There are 3,142 counties in this country.
More than 13 million Americans voted for Trump in the
primaries. I’m sure we can find 3,142 Americans to do an
analysis in their county if Trump allegedly lost that county.

I’ve done hundreds of counties after elections over the
decades and I can tell you in every single case the list of
registered voters never matches the number of votes cast. In
some cases where I was able to drive to, some addresses listed
on voter registration cards turned out to be empty lots with a
half dozen or more people listed as living there. The Motor
Voter Law of 1993 opened the flood gates for vote fraud.
Despite we the people’s attempts over the years to get it
abolished, it’s there and an open invitation for illegals to
vote in OUR elections and they vote overwhelming for Democrats
who promise them the fruits of your labor.

When I moved to Howard County, Texas, in June 2006, I was
ecstatic we had paper ballots. In 2010 that was done away with
and we’re all forced to use easily rigged machines. In the
columns I have archived on my site (highlighted above) – every
one of them has facts and statistics regarding electronic
voting machines. How easy they are to rig for one candidate
over another.

Vote fraud IS real and it’s how the shadow government (not a
conspiracy, but a fact) keeps their minions in positions of
power and keeps constitutionalists out of office. It’s too bad
Paul Ryan’s opponent in his primary as well as John McCain’s
didn’t contest their loss. No doubt in my mind vote fraud put
Ryan and McCain back in office. None.

In Austin, Texas, Laura Pressley has become a force to be
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reckoned with and I urge you to read this: We ARE keeping our
paper backup records for the November Election–Latest Updates

Do you know what safeguards and back up records are used in
your county? Early voting has already started. Are we going to
once again allow vote fraud to put yet another destroyer in
the White House? THIS IS IT, folks. There’s no going back if
Hillary Clinton gets into the White House.

I have put together a last Appendix for this election. There
is so much credible information out there it can be
overwhelming so I put it all together for you to read as you
can or want. It includes information on vote fraud and more.
Also, there’s a huge movement for everyone to wear red when
you vote Nov. 8th. Why red? For all the blood spilled to keep
America a free constitutional republic. We want to see a sea
of red on election day to show overwhelming support against
tyranny and evil.

APPENDIX

Links:

1 – Hillary Clinton’s H-1B Outsourcing Program Has 100,000
Foreign Workers in Midwest White-Collar Jobs
2 – Rigging the Election – Video I: Clinton Campaign and DNC
Incite Violence at Trump Rallies
3 – FBI Asst. Dir. Publicly Calls Out Hillary, Endorses Trump

Would you like to see NewsWithViews ads run on FOX and radio
shows like Limbaugh and Hannity? Expand NWVs readership to
reach out to our fellow Americans who do care about this
country with facts and the truth? NWVs is trying to raise the
funds to get this marketing done but they can’t do it without
donations through their “Help Us Grow Newswithviews.com to
Wake Up America” campaign using indigogo; click here. It only
takes a minute but means so much!

[Devvy’s hot new book, Taking Politics Out of Solutions is now
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available. The most important issues destroying America are
presented along with constitutional solutions neither the
Republicans or Democrats will pursue. Get your copy now.
Excellent discounts for 2 or more books, or bulk orders.]
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